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 2 July 2021 

 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
Uniform Expectations 
 
As the term draws to a close, I am writing regarding the uniform expectations for September. 

The majority of students are consistently well presented and for this reason we are not 

changing our uniform policy. The uniform list is found on the school website here. Please also 

remind your child of the following: 

1) Shoes – Unless there is a medical exemption, all students must wear black school 

shoes that are of a “polishable” material. Boots, trainers, canvas shoes etc. are not 

appropriate and this therefore includes the plain black trainers some students have 

tried to wear to school. 

2) Jewellery – Only one small, plain gold or silver stud or hoop in each earlobe is 

accepted. No other jewellery should be worn. Should you allow your child to get a 

piercing, please do this at the start of the holidays to allow sufficient time for it to heal 

and be removed in September. Students wearing inappropriate jewellery will have it 

confiscated and made available to collect from Student Services at the end of the day. 

3) Make-up – No make-up is permitted except light foundation. Nail varnish, gels or 

acrylics are also not permitted. Students will be asked to remove make-up and nail 

varnish at student services. 

4) Skirts- Skirts must be grey drop waist skirts worn no shorter than just above the knee. 

Please ensure that the correct skirt length is purchased over the summer holidays. 

Students who have skirts that are too short will be asked to wear a skirt from our stock 

until a replacement skirt is purchased. 

5) Hair – hair must be well-groomed with no extreme styles or unnatural colours. Hair 

longer than shoulder length must be tied up for health and safety reasons. Please 

ensure that hair is cut no shorter than Grade 1. 

Thank you for your support in this matter and for enforcing the high expectations we have our 

all students at Maiden Erlegh Chiltern Edge. 

I wish you all a relaxing summer break. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mrs N Benham 
Assistant Headteacher (Inclusion) 
 

 

https://www.maidenerleghchilternedge.co.uk/page/?title=SCHOOL+UNIFORM&pid=232

